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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2006

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Frank Hernandez (Chair), Benny Barnes, Jim Duvall, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Lynda Lawrence

ABSENT:
Alex Edwards, Carol Maga, Nina Ortez, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

I.  Update on Parking

This item was tabled due to the absence of Alex Edwards and Tom Sharp.

II.  Debrief on Emergency Evacuation

This item was tabled due to the absence of Alex Edwards and Tom Sharp.

III.  Implications of Power Outages from Construction

Jim Duvall reported that power will be shut off throughout the entire campus for at least two days during the spring break.  The exact dates are not known yet.  Power will be shut off in four or five buildings for up to one week, on and off.  Jim is trying to get the contractors to agree to do this on the weekends.

Frank Hernandez said that it is imperative that we know the exact date(s) and which buildings.  This will affect registration, financial aid, and many other student services.

Plan of Action

Jim Duvall will make every effort to ascertain the exact dates and locations of the power outages.

IV.  Non-Smoking Areas

This item was tabled due to Student Nina Ortez’s absence.  Terence Elliott said that smoking is a big issue with the Academic Senates.  Students are very interested in having a smoke-free campus.

The CCC smoking policy of no smoking within 25 feet of all building entrances is not being enforced.

V.  Alarms

James Eyestone reported that we recently received a bill from the San Pablo Police Dept. in the amount of $125 for false alarms.  There is no charge for the first two false alarms each year.  For the third false alarm, the San Pablo P.D. charges $50, the fourth false alarm costs $75, the fifth false alarm costs $100, and each false alarm after the fifth call costs $200.

James said the first time he learned of the false alarms was at the last Operations Council meeting on January 23, 2006.  Three of the false alarms came from the roof hatch of the R-Building (where Campus Police is located) on the weekends.  James is hoping to have the San Pablo P.D. rescind those charges.  One of the false alarms came from the AA-Building at 4:00 p.m.  

Plan of Action
James Eyestone will work with the San Pablo Police Dept. to get more information about the false alarms.

VI.  Accreditation – Physical Resources

This item was tabled due to the absence of Carol Maga.

VII.  Other

There were no other agenda items.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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